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Education for a beginning. . . Values for a lifetime.




“Pace et Bene* Peace and Goodness.”

“Miracles can happen when hearts are touched.” John Baptist deLaSalle 

"Let it be known to all who enter here, that Jesus Christ is the reason for this school, the unseen but ever present teacher in all its classes, the model of its faculty and the inspiration for its students."








                                             February 6, 2013 

Dear Parents and Guardians,
Staff Changes: Mrs. Pyrcz has resigned from her position as Director of Development and Institutional Advancement. Her last day was Friday, February 1. It was her express wish, in her own words-“I do not want a send-off.” We respected that wish and thank her for her thirteen years of service to Saint Hilary School and wish her well in her future endeavors. 

Re-Registration:

In this envelope the registration materials for next year have been included. A new tuition schedule is included as well. The increase in tuition represents our response to a variety of needs.  Each year teacher salaries, insurance cost and cost of living increases impact our budget. We appreciate the sacrifices our teachers make to work in a Catholic school setting. The Archdiocese creates the pay scale and benefits packages as fair compensation for our faculty and staff. We are carrying loans on the repairs to the school.  As our technology hardware ages, we need to replace it. The educational fee in addition to books, workbooks and software programs also covers our cultural arts program which this year funded the Mariachi Band at the Guadalupe celebration, the Joseph performance during Catholic Schools Week and one more performance to come in the spring. We appreciate the sacrifices our parents make to offer their children a Catholic education. 
Please re-register your child or children as soon as possible. Our budget was approved last week at a meeting with our VAC, Sister Mary Paul, Father Eddy, and our associate superintendent Sal Guccione. We are being strongly encouraged to be proactive on registration in order to make sure we reach our enrollment goals in time to offer teachers contracts in a timely manner. We are exploring several new programs at the pre-school level – a possible January three year old group (for those who did not make the September 1 cutoff) –three half days a week and a moms and tots group on Wednesdays. All are in the discussion, research phase at present and implementation will also depend on interest.  

The Family School Association is looking for volunteers to become room parents. Please consider this fun and very important role. More information will be available at the monthly meeting or you may contact a member of the FSA steering committee. All those who work with children must have completed the background check and volunteer paperwork. 

Coaches and Volunteers: Volunteers/Coaches are required by Archdiocesan policy to complete a file, which includes: Form 7703 Archdiocesan Application for Employment or Volunteer Service 




     Criminal Background Check –eAppsDB – online application 

                                          CANTS 689 form (Child Abuse and Neglect Tracking System) 

                                          Code of Conduct: read signed and dated 

                                          Safe Environment Training: Virtus/Protecting God’s Children and Youth 

Emergency Closing /Cold Weather 

Cold weather: Students will be kept in for indoor recess when the temperature is below 25 degrees (actually or with wind chill) or in wet rainy/snowy conditions. Please make sure your child comes prepared to go outdoors – gloves, scarf, hat or hood. This is especially true of those who are door holders and on patrol. 

Emergency Closing Information. 

Our SchoolReach system will notify you either by phone or email in the event of our school closing due to weather. In addition, emergency closing information will be announced on WBBM Radio Newsradio 78 and WGN Radio 720. The television stations to watch are CBS Channel 2 Chicago, Channel 5, ABC Channel 7 Chicago, WGN Morning News, Fox Thirty Two and CLTV News. On line you may access information at www.EmergencyClosings.com.   Our website www.sthilarychicago.org will also have closing information. 

We will close if the Archdiocese closes and if CPS closes – extremely rare events. We can close locally at the Principal’s discretion but remember I am coming from 30 miles west and conditions can vary greatly. Barring events such as the big snow of ’67, we will most likely remain open. You should choose, based on your own judgment and situation, whether or not to keep your child(ren) home. 
Dates to Remember 
February 13  Ash Wednesday Mass 8:30 a.m. 
February 14  Spring Conferences  ½ Day 11:30 Dismissal 

February 15  In-Service – No School for Students

February 18 President’s Day 

February 19 Spring Pictures Van Gogh 

February 20   All School Mass 

February 22  Stations of the Cross  2:00 p.m.  

See the Peek of the Week sheet for additional dates. 

Sincerely,

Michael G. Neis 
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